

Canyon View Elementary - March PTA Meeting

March 4, 2016

Canyon View Elementary Conference Room

Members Present: Laurel Miller-Jones, Shannan Erickson, Hilary Ripley, Alex Lambert, Mishay DeCort, Lori Carter, Amber Morzelewski, Carolyn Armstrong, BJ Weller, Marta Stott, Dan Mackintosh, Raelynn Williams, Dawn Hanna, Cristen Barlow, Micki Harris, Camila Ellingson, Cami Stauffer, Rebecca Schocker, LeeAnn Ehrhart, Rayna Drago

Executive Committee Elections: Motion to voice vote in all positions – LeeAnn Ehrhart motioned. Hilary Ripley seconded. I’s have it. Rayna Drago – Voted in for President. Amber Morzelewski – Voted in as President Elect. Raelynn Williams – Voted in as Secretary. LeeAnn Ehrhart – Voted in as Treasurer.

Other positions filled: Heidi Maxfield and Alex Lambert - Hospitality. Marta Stott - Volunteer Coordinator. Micki Harris – Newsletter. LeeAnn Ehrhart - Membership.

Treasurer/Field Day: Treasurer (no new news). Field Day – everyone loves how field day was last year. Want to keep the same format. Although instead of otter pops have a snow cone machine. And no dunk tank. Dan MacIntosh offered to let us use his golf cart to shuffle stuff around the field. He also offered to let us use his parachute for one of the activities. Biggest issue last year was our water source. We need to figure out how to get easier access to water.

Hospitality: Teacher appreciation week is coming up. Mrs. Armstrong – “everyone really appreciates the money the PTA has given them. They also love the extra long lunch on Friday with parent substitutes.” We need to do an updated teacher likes and needs sheet.

Volunteer Coordinator: Culture Night is coming up. As far as Marta knows everything is moving along. She is going to follow up this week with each grade. Food trucks are all set, but we have yet to secure any performing groups. Marta will call Midvale Elementary to borrow their flags. We need to have parents with kids sign up for 15 minutes stations for each class. Map to give to each student. If they collect a sticker from each region they can get a prize at the end. Hilary has organized a food drive for the 11 – 16. The Utah Food Bank is bringing donation barrels.

Reflections/Party Coordinator: It was brought up that we should start off in September doing monthly fundraisers with restaurant sponsors (i.e. Jersey Mikes Week). Mr. Weller will discuss this further with Raelynn Williams.

Box Tops: We submitted enough to reach our goal. Yay! Keep promoting box tops for our Chrome Book Labs. Next year we should look into ways to get the community (those without students) to submit box tops to our school.

Other:

- Bylaws are expiring. Does anyone have any amendments they would like to make? The bylaws are posted on the school website if anyone is interested in looking over them. Voting on them will take place at our next meeting. If interested, read them and let Rayna know of any changes you feel should be made.
- Zootopia we sold out the theater. Awesome!
- Zupas night is set for the March 22nd.
- Classic Skate Night April 22nd.
- Do we want to do an Art Night this year? Marta suggested incorporating art night with the choir and orchestra concert at Butler on April 17th. One piece of art from each student picked by Mrs. Stocking and displayed.

Open Floor:

- Mrs. Lawrence needs volunteers to help kids with reading. Wednesdays 11:30 to 12:00, Thursdays 10:45 – 11:30, and Fridays 10:45 – 11:30. Contact Mrs. Lawrence if you are interested.
- Cristen Barlow was wondering if we would want to have a sexual abuse awareness speaker. Everyone thought it was a great idea to have someone come present info at our PTA Meeting, and then we can best figure out how to get the info to our parents. It was also brought up to address internet safety.